ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE
MINUTES
FEBRUARY 13, 2020

The meeting was opened by President Steve Bandy with prayer and The Pledge of Allegiance.

Troy Kibodeaux made a motion to accept the minutes of the meeting of February 6, 2020 as circulated.
The motion was seconded by Cynthia Beslin and the motion carried.

Cynthia Oliver expressed appreciation from the Rayne Chamber to all who helped and attended the
Rayne Chamber of Commerce Business of the Year Banquet that was held on Wednesday, February 12,
2020. She also congratulated Rayne Building and Loan for receiving the Business of the Year and to the
Employee of the Year, Janet Kibodeaux also from Rayne Building and Loan.

Cynthia Oliver reminded that our club will be participating in the Rayne Chamber of Commerce Mardi-
Gras Gumbo Cook-off on February 22, 2020.

Ed Taylor and Cynthia Beslin began their 2" part of the Project Visioning which focused on
implementing the ideas for projects and fundraisers listed last week.

e Cynthia Oliver and Kyle Broussard will chair the “literacy/Josh the Otter” phase of the local
school project.

e Jared Lawless and Cheryl Rivette will chair the “Most Improved Students” phase of the project.
Nick Simoneaux made a motion that the club will fund $1,000.00 for the “Most Improved
Students” at Rayne High School (replacing the funds formerly provided by Mr. Sam). The motion
was seconded by Kyle Broussard and the motion carried unanimously.

e Fran Bihm will contact Police Chief Carroll Stelly concerning the Police Department’s Bicycle
Safety Program. There may be a way our club can assist and or possibly provide reflectors for
the participants.

e School Supplies - the club will attempt to get speakers from schools representing different age
groups to determine what supplies are required before moving forward with this program.

Nick Simoneaux reported that he attended the Assistant District Governor Training on Saturday,
February 8, 2020. One of the sessions was on sexual harassment and discrimination. He also reported
that RYLA money is due March 1, 2020. RYLA will be held | Westwego on May 28-31, 2020.

Nick Simoneaux made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Kyle Broussard seconded the motion and the
motion carried.






